
WILSON DAILY BULLETIN 
Wilson High School 

1151 SW Vermont St, Portland 97219 
Office: (503) 916-5280; Attendance (503) 916-5294 

Visit our website, like us on Facebook, follow Principal Chatard on Twitter 
For pdf archives of the Bulletin go to http://www.pps.net/Page/10118 

The Daily Bulletin is an excellent resource for students, parents, staff, and the community to stay informed 
about events and activities at Wilson.  Email Valeurie Friedman (vfriedman@pps.net) to submit news and 

events. Items received before noon will appear in the Bulletin for the following day. Thanks for reading! 

Friday, March 16, 2018
B/Tutor Time, Periods 5-8

Athletics 
  
Friday, March 16 
Women’s Golf @ Rose City: Early release at 1:50pm, bus departs at 2pm 
Women’s Tennis @ St. Marys at Willamette Park: Early release at 2:45pm, bus 

departs at 3pm 
  
Saturday, March 17 
JV Baseball Double-Header vs Neah-Kah-Nie: 11am and 1pm 

SCHEDULE FOR
MARCH 12 - 16

SCHEDULE FOR
MARCH 19 - 23

Monday, March 12: B
Tuesday, March 13: A
Wednesday, March 14: B
Thursday, March 15: A/Assembly
Friday, March 16: B/Tutor Time

Monday, March 19: A
Tuesday, March 20: B
Wednesday, March 21: A/Tutor Time
Thursday, March 22: B/Tutor Time
Friday, March 23: A

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
https://www.facebook.com/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR-217740154927750/
https://twitter.com/principalBchat?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw
http://www.pps.net/Page/10118
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net


Men’s Lacrosse vs Churchill: JV at 3pm, Varsity at 5pm 
Women’s Lacrosse at Newberg: Varsity at 4:45pm 

EVENTS

Friday, March 16 
Last Day to Sign Up! Graduation Speaker Audition Sign-Ups 
Sign up in the main office for Graduation Speaker Auditions. Auditions will be held 
on April 5 during Tutor Time in room 108. 

Spring Spirit Week: Hiker Day 
Wear hiking gear 

Mr. Trojan Fundraiser for Cancer Research, Wilson Auditorium, 6:00pm 
Come see Harry Hayes, Kit Miller, Alec Sautter, Kaden Flick, Bryce Snyder, Noah 
Koontz, and Abdul Mohamed compete to win the Mr. Trojan Title! Tickets are $5 at 
the door or from contestants. All proceeds go to the Leukemia Lymphoma Society.  
See you there! 

Sunday, March 18 
Wilson Special at SuperPlay, 5-11pm 
The Wilson Special ($15 per person or $50 for four people) includes two hours of 
unlimited bowling, including shoes, or  one hour of bowling and two games of laser 
tag.  When you go, ask for the Wilson Special and a portion of the proceeds will 
benefit the Wilson PTA Grad Night Party. In addition, the Wilson Special is always 
good Monday-Friday, 2:00-5:00 pm. The deal includes $15 arcade cards you can use 
anytime! SuperPlay is at 9300 Beaverton-Hillsdale Highway. Get all the details here. 

https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/792/SuperPlay_March_18th.pdf


NEWS 
New: 2018 Wilson Rose Festival Princess
Congratulations to Wilson Senior Anna Kien, Wilson High School 2018 Rose 
Princess. Also, congratulations her parents, Tung Kien and Chau Nguyen, for 
raising such an awesome young lady! 

February Trojan Student-Athletes of the Month: Lizzie 
Scriven and Charley Carey
Two outstanding student-athletes who go out of their way to embody the Wilson 
Way!  
  

Multnomah Athletic Club Scholarship Winner
Tristan Kryl is the Wilson winner of this year’s Multnomah Athletic Scholarship. 
He has been awarded a $1500 college scholarship and a two-year membership to 
the Multnomah Athletic Club. Way to go Tristan! 

Three-Ball Scholarship Winners
The Women's Basketball program would like to congratulate both Noreena 
McCleave and Madaly Moore for being chosen as this year's co-recipients of the 
Three-Ball Scholarship.  Having two winners is a first for the program, however the 
selection committee felt strongly that both young ladies had impressive resumes 
and were deserving candidates.  Way to go! 

Wilson Alums Are Pitch Perfect
PSU’s a Capella group, The Green Note, is headed to the intercollegiate a cappella 
championship semifinals on March 31 at the Elsinore Theater in Salem. This is the 
real-life Pitch Perfect! Wilson alumni members of the Green Note are: Daniel 
Nyounai-Herrera, Kendall Berry, Kyle Turner, Maggie Conroy, Alden Girsch, 
Natti Ratanavetin. The director is alumna Brooke Rencher, arrangers are alumni 
Ethan Conroy and Austin Mahar. 



ANNOUNCEMENTS

Upcoming Dates
March 21: Band Concert, 7:00pm 
March 26-30: Spring Break 

New: AP Exam Wait List, Deadline March 21
Did you want to register for the AP exam(s) and missed the deadline? Get on the 
waiting list at aptestservice.com/pps.  Waiting list registration closes on 
Wednesday, March 21. Students who register before then will be notified after the 
deadline if there is an opening for them to take the exam. 

AP Students: Mark your calendars!  
Some of our AP courses will be offering mock AP exams in March or April.  This is 
a free opportunity to take a true AP exam (past-year exams are used) presented in 
the same format as the actual exam. Students enrolled in AP courses who are 
planning to take the exam are strongly encouraged to attend the mock exam. 

Mock exams will be given on a weekend either in the morning or afternoon (exact 
times TBA) and will be scored by Wilson teachers. AP teachers need to know who 
will be attending so let them know right away if you plan to attend the mock exam 
session. For details on dates and what mock exams are offered, go to www.pps.net/
domain/761#mock_AP. 

Spirit Week, March 12-16
Spring spirit week has arrived! The theme for the week is Earth. Students and staff, 
show your Wilson spirit! Most spirited underclassman for the week will win a 
chocolate flower bouquet; most spirited senior will win two free prom tickets.  

Monday: Down to Earth Day, wear pajamas  

http://aptestservice.com/pps
https://www.pps.net/domain/761#mock_AP
https://www.pps.net/domain/761#mock_AP


Tuesday: Save The Bees Day, wear stripes and look out for the honey sticks  
Wednesday: Floral Day, wear something floral 
Thursday: Element Wars! Earth, Air, Water, Fire battle it out. Freshmen are Water, 
wear blue; Sophomores are Earth, wear green; Juniors are Air, wear white; Seniors 
are Fire, wear red. Staff are Rainbow, wear tie dye. 
Friday: Hiker Day, wear hiking gear 

Bring on the spirit!! 

Buy Your Auction Tickets Now For a Chance to Win!
Buy your tickets between now and April 1 to be entered into a drawing for a $100 
McMenamin’s gift certificate. Tickets include dinner and two drinks and an evening 
full of Wilson community spirit!  

Auction tickets are available online at attendthis.org/tws70s. Other ways to 
support the Auction: Make a cash donation, purchase a teacher ticket, sign up to 
volunteer at signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/1840180/false#/invitation, 
donate items. 

That Wilson 70’s Show, Wilson Auction 2018 
5:00 pm, Saturday, April 21, 2018 
PDX Sports Center, 8785 SW Beaverton Hillsdale Hwy 
70's Theme:  come as the Disco Queen or Funk Soul King you always wanted to be! 
Bring your dancing shoes for the after-party. 

The auction raises funds to support clubs, sports, academic programs, and staffing. 
Come for great deals, come for the company, come for the fun!  

Wilson Scholarship Initiative Sets Endowment Goal
Student debt, rising tuition, increasing average student loan amounts combined 
with a decline in Oregon’s financial support for needy college-bound students pose 
huge obstacles for new high school graduates. Fortunately, the Wilson community 

http://attendthis.org/tws70s
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/1840180/false#/invitation


supports our school’s commitment to helping our most deserving seniors succeed 
after high school. We first appealed to our community in 2015 to join our 
Scholarship Initiative and your response was overwhelming: Your generosity has 
enabled us to provide two $1000 scholarships annually!  

We are asking once again for your support as we begin a drive to raise $50,000 to 
endow perpetual scholarships for Wilson students through the Oregon Community 
Fund program. Learn about the benefits available to donors and how to donate by 
check, credit card, and online at https://www.pps.net/domain/794. Email Tina-
Marie Baskin with any questions.  

Please support our future leaders! No amount is too small. We thank you. 

Did You Forecast for Fewer than Eight Courses Next Year?
Further action required for all students requesting fewer than eight periods next 
year:  

The State of Oregon is now requiring all high schools to ensure that 80% of their 
student body is enrolled in eight classes. PPS and the Oregon Department of 
Education have worked together to honor some of the outside activities that you 
may be involved in, but Wilson has to report these activities. 

Please email or stop in and see your counselor before spring break if you 
forecasted for an early dismissal or late arrival. If you drop in and your counselor is 
not available, please speak with Ms. Dailey. We need to see if you meet the state’s 
standard for outside activities, which include: 

• Employment 
• Volunteer work 
• Internship 
• Taking a college class outside of the building 

https://www.pps.net/domain/794
mailto:Tina-Marie%20Baskin%20%3Ctmbaskinwriting@gmail.com%3E
mailto:Tina-Marie%20Baskin%20%3Ctmbaskinwriting@gmail.com%3E


We need to hear from all students who forecasted for fewer than eight periods next 
year.  If we are out of compliance with this new requirement, our school will lose 
the ability for students to have less than eight classes and Mr. Chatard will require 
you to add classes into your course requests.  We know that some of you do not 
meet the requirements listed above, but we need to hear from all who signed up for 
a free period. —Keith Brown (for the counselors)   

Woodrow Wilson Scholars
Seniors: If you meet the following criteria, you are a Woodrow Wilson Scholar!  A 
meeting with your counselor during third quarter is required to verify your 
qualifications.  Students who complete seven semesters with a minimum 3.5 
cumulative GPA and complete the requirements for the program, including 
community service, receive the “scholars” distinction at graduation. 
  
Please stop into the Counseling Department soon to make sure that you are 
recognized for completing our most rigorous course of study! 
  

Senior Parent Ad Deadline Extended
A message from Mr. Higbee’s yearbook class: “Senior parents, do you like to 
procrastinate? Do you love your senior? If so, today's your day! We've extended the 
deadline for senior parent ads. Email Jillian at whstroyanyearbook@gmail.com 
with your ad details or for more info. We need it before spring break. Seriously." 

Senior Grad Night Party—Don’t Miss It, Sign Up Now
Many seniors have already signed up for the Grad Night party, but many have not. 
This incredible night will be one that the graduates of Wilson will never forget! 
They will be safe at a secret location where the fun won't stop until the sun comes 
up. Details and registrations forms can be found in the Wilson main office and 
online at www.pps.net/domain/792 (if you print the forms yourself at home, please 
do not print them double-sided). Scholarships are available, so no one will be left 
out.  

https://www.pps.net/domain/2784#Wilson_scholars
mailto:whstroyanyearbook@gmail.com
https://www.pps.net/domain/792


Career Center News
Wilson girls interested in leadership careers or opportunities: Sign up now for the 
2018 Girls, Oregon, Action, Leadership, Service Summit on Wednesday, April 25th, 
2018 at PSU Smith Memorial Ballroom. Transportation will be provided to and 
from Wilson and the event will meet your CRLE graduation requirement. The 
registration fee is $20.00; if you are unable to pay the fee, stop by the College and 
Career Center. Find more information and register at www.oregongirlslead.com. 
  
Event Details: The Center for Women’s Leadership and the Summit’s Teen Council 
invite girls from Wilson to work with their teen council for the 2018 GOALS 
Summit. Do you want to develop leadership skills? Meet with other teen girls from 
around the city? Hear from women leaders across sectors?  

Workshops will focus on: 
• Leadership profiles and entrepreneurship: Learn how to start your own business 

and/or get a community's support behind your ideas. 
• Media and communications: Learn abut who creates media, how they do it and 

how girls fit into the process. 
• Feminist activism: Learn ways to change your community today.  
• Communication for leadership: What does your personal communication style 

look like and how do you make sure people see it? 
• Physical and mental health workshop: caring for ourselves and others. 
• Internship and opportunities fair: Meet local organizations and sign up for 

summer opportunities/internships 

We Love Wilson Softball a Bushel and a Peck
Wilson Softball is holding a citrus sale to raise money for team activities. For $30 
you get a 1/2 bushel box of oranges or grapefruit—that’s 44-48 oranges or 20-28 
grapefruit per box. Orders due Tuesday, March 20, for early April delivery. See your 
local Wilson softball player or email Steve Walmer at swalmer@pps.net. 

http://www.oregongirlslead.com
mailto:swalmer@pps.net


Volunteer at the PTA Clothing Center, Thursday, March 22
Volunteering at the PTA Clothing Center is a great way to help out and is really fun! 
Wilson PTA would like to send at least six volunteers on March 22 to help out the 
students. Sign-up at www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0F4DA9A82BA6FF2-wilson. 
Contact Sandy at san_hh@yahoo.com with questions.  

Umpires Wanted
SW Portland Little League is currently seeking umpires 13 years or older for the 
Spring 2018 season. Rates are $45 per game for a solo ump, $35 per game as a plate 
ump, $25 per game as a field ump. Mandatory free umpire training on March 17 
from 8am-5pm at Fowler Middle School in Tigard. Want to be an umpire but can’t 
attend the training on March 17? Go to www.teamsideline.com/sites/swpll/
survey?d=uTcuMkSSvanAiCLvjAv%2bdehwEaP7votDAptzeMXhZXQ%3d to be 
contacted for other training opportunities. Contact umpireinfo@swpll.org for 
more info. Register here: signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/2225594/false#/
invitation. 
  

News from the Wilson Library
The 2018 Multnomah County Library Everybody Reads Book is Exit West by 
Mohsin Hamid. Copies are available now in the Wilson Library for student and/or 
parent checkout. In Exit West, Nadia and Saeed’s city turns into a patchwork of 
checkpoints and bomb blasts. The couple begins to hear whispers about doors—
doors that can whisk people far away, if perilously and for a price. As the violence 
escalates, Nadia and Saeed decide that they no longer have a choice. Leaving their 
homeland and their old lives behind, they find a door and step through. The New 
Yorker Magazine called this book about the refugee experience “instantly 
canonical.” 

We also have tickets available for students who would like to hear Hamid speak at 
the Arlene Schnitzer Concert Hall on April 5, 2018, at 7:30pm. Permission slips  are 
available in the library. For more information, see multcolib.org or email Cassie 
Lanzas at clanzas@pps.net. 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0F4DA9A82BA6FF2-wilson
mailto:san_hh@yahoo.com
http://www.teamsideline.com/sites/swpll/survey?d=uTcuMkSSvanAiCLvjAv%2bdehwEaP7votDAptzeMXhZXQ%3d
http://www.teamsideline.com/sites/swpll/survey?d=uTcuMkSSvanAiCLvjAv%2bdehwEaP7votDAptzeMXhZXQ%3d
mailto:umpireinfo@swpll.org
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/2225594/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/2225594/false#/invitation
http://multcolib.org
mailto:clanzas@pps.net


Mark Your Calendar for Chipotle Night, April 3
Buy dinner at the Hall Blvd Chipotle from 4-8pm to benefit Wilson High School 
Men's Lacrosse. Mention the fundraiser or show the flyer. 

Columbia Employee Store Passes with Scrip
Buy a Columbia gift card and receive a pass to the employee store, while supplies 
last, pass expires mid-April. Scrip is an easy way to support the PTA that costs you 
nothing extra! This program works with local and national vendors, including most 
of your favorite grocers, restaurants and retailers. Leave your order with the Wilson 
Bookkeeper on Monday, pick up your scrip on Friday afternoon. Or place your 
order by phone, postal mail,  or e-mail! Contact Martha Schulte 
(schulte@easystreet.net; 503-244-5072) for more information or to place an order. 
Download order forms here. 

Wilson High School Women’s Golf Tournament Fundraiser
Please join us on Sunday, April 8, for a round of golf, buffet dinner, and Masters' 
viewing party. This event will support our growing Women’s Golf Program. Sign up 
as an individual or as a team.  Hole sponsorships are also available.  Please help us 
reach our goal of 40 participants by registering using the link below and passing on 
the information to family, friends, and community! Sign up at 
www.golfgenius.com/pages/1229154 
  

Scholarships
For scholarships, go to www.pps.net/Page/7697#scholarships. 

Italian Exchange Program Seeks Host Families
Ergon, an Italian-based organization partnering in the US with NorthWest Student 
Exchange, is looking for families to host a16-17 year old Italian student for a 
semester or the school year.  Students are fully insured and arrive with pocket 
money for all expenses, including recreation activities and vacations. Host an 

https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/Chipotle.pdf
mailto:schulte@easystreet.net
https://www.pps.net/Page/3714
https://www.golfgenius.com/pages/1229154
https://www.pps.net/Page/7697#scholarships


Italian student and your child will be invited to Italy to experience Italian culture 
through an all-expenses paid summer vacation in Italy, including airfare. To learn 
more or to speak with past participants, visit www.ergon-se.org and email Ergon’s 
Portland coordinator at info@ergon-se.org or baharov@gmail.com.  

Hosts Needed For French Students, April 2-21
Two 15-year old French students are in need of host families at Wilson. They are 
coming to share cultures, improve their English, and to be part of an American 
family and school. The students will shadow their host siblings' schedules. Host 
siblings do not need to be enrolled in French to participate as hosts. For more 
information or to read the students' letters, please contact Petra at ANDEO 
International Homestays (503-274-1776; petra@andeo.org). Apply to host at 
go.andeo.org/hostfamilyapplication. 

There are also 3-4 week hosting opportunities for teens from Spain and France 
(ages 12-17) in June, July, and August. Contact Petra for dates and details.  
  

Opportunity to Host a Scholarship Student
You can make a difference in a teenager’s life by hosting a student from India, 
Turkey, Bali, Thailand, Spain, Brazil or other country through the US State 
Department Scholarship program.   You can host your student for a semester or the 
school year starting in the fall.  Host families can be with or without kids, retired, or 
single mom.  Families provide a bed, desk and share meals, chores and activities.   
Students have their own spending money, health insurance and school fees.  
Contact Mimi Sanders, PAX Coordinator, at 503-293-6195 or 
mimisandersart@hotmail.com. 

Middle School Track & Field Spring Clinics
April 14 and May 5, 2018, 10am-noon. Open to all middle school students. The 
camp cost is $25.00 for one day or $40.00 for both. All campers will receive a 
Wilson Track & Field T-shirt. Click here to find the registration form. 

http://www.ergon-se.org
mailto:info@ergon-se.org
mailto:baharov@gmail.com
mailto:petra@andeo.org
http://go.andeo.org/hostfamilyapplication
mailto:mimisandersart@hotmail.com
https://wilsonhsxctf.weebly.com/track--field.html


CONNECTIONS
The Wilson Daily Bulletin is an electronic newsletter full of useful information and 
interesting news emailed to Wilson students, parents, staff, and community 
members. The Bulletin is published every day. The Monday Edition has the widest 
distribution and includes more general announcements; Thursday-Friday the focus 
is on events more specific to the school and what goes on in the building during 
school hours. Archives can be found online at the Wilson website. If you would like 
to be added (specify whether you would like to be on the daily list or just the 
Monday list) or removed from the distribution list, send your email address to 
Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net. Have good news to share about 
Wilson students or alumni? Send the details to Valeurie Friedman at 
vfriedman@pps.net. 

Wilson Calendar:
www.pps.net/Page/426 

PPS Calendar for 2017-18:
Find it online at http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/
4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf. 

ALL THINGS WILSON
Be sure to visit the Wilson website at: https://www.pps.net/site/default.aspx?
DomainID=162 to find many useful resources for parents and students including: 
  - Event, activity, and holiday listings on the Wilson calendar 
  - Online student research tools 
  - Links to the Daily Bulletin and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight 
  -  Counseling Department  
  - How to get involved with PTA, Boosters, or Foundation 

http://www.pps.net/wilson
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
https://www.pps.net/Page/426
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
https://www.pps.net/site/default.aspx?


  - How to order scrip (https://www.pps.net/Page/3714) 

Stay in Touch with the Wilson Counseling Department
Follow #wilsoncounseling on Instagram for scholarship, college, and special 
events! 

Follow Wilson Leadership 
Twitter: @wilson_trojans 
Instagram: wilson_trojans 
Facebook: Wilson Leadership 

Follow Wilson Yearbook
Instagram: @wilson.yearbook 
Twitter: @WilsonTroyan 

Follow Wilson’s magazine, The Trojan Horse
Twitter: @whstrojanhorse 
Instagram: @whstrojanhorse 
Use the hashtag #whshorse and send us your pictures.  

Follow SouthWest StageWorks, the Wilson High School 
Theatre Company 

Website: southweststageworks.com 
Facebook: SouthWest StageWorks/Wilson High School Drama Announcements  
Twitter/Instagram/Snapchat: @SW2Official 
Blog: southweststageworks.blogspot.com 

Alumni News 
Wilson High School official alumni website: 
 http://www.wilsonalumni.com. 

https://www.pps.net/Page/3714
http://southweststageworks.com
http://southweststageworks.blogspot.com
http://www.wilsonalumni.com


Alumni Class Reunions
To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/
reunions.htm. 

Wilson Graduates Who Have Served or Are Serving in the 
Military
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, 
click on this link: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html 

Wilson Sports Schedules
http://www.pilathletics.com 

Faculty/Staff Contact Information
If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson go to https://www.pps.net/
domain/805. 

Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in society.  All individuals 
and groups shall be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, 
marital status, national origin, race, religion, sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, 
Oregon School District is an equal opportunity educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional 
accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, 
Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 email: mlamont@pps.net. 

Thank you for reading the Daily Bulletin. You are receiving this message because 
you are a parent or student at Wilson High School or have asked to be on the 
mailing list.  

To unsubscribe from the Bulletin, email vfriedman@pps.net

http://www.pilathletics.com
https://www.pps.net/domain/805
https://www.pps.net/domain/805
mailto:mlamont@pps.net
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